# Fawn Hollow PTO Meeting Thursday February 8, 2018 7 PM

Attendance: Mike Rubin, Kirsten Douglass, Laura Harbron, Jaime Geisel, Rachel Olivera, Rebecca Kosisko, Michael Ganino, Kate Goyette, Janeille Ervin, Elizabeth Richer, Candice Boyle, Rachel Pol, Stephanie Batch, Rachel Pol,

- President's Welcome/Report: Mike Rubin
  - Introductions
  - Discuss meeting points to including changes to fundraising
  - March 12, 2018 7 pm Superintendent and assistant superintendent will be at the meeting to discuss budget

#### **Treasurer's Report:**

- Teacher grants changed to \$4,600
- Big read slightly over budget
- Cultural programs has more money

#### **Principal's Report:**

- Thank you for the teacher grants
- Standardized testing last week April, first and third week of May
- Feb 15 PBIS assembly, school spirit wear day
- Graphic artist "stop motion" assembly coming up
- March 2 Read Across America and Celebration of Reading Day, will introduce March Big Read book
- Kindergarten registration 6 PM February 22<sup>nd</sup>
- Da Vinci Festival March 23 Friday 4-7 and sat 10-2
- Officer Karen is in the Navy Reserve and will be deployed in April

## **Parent Council Representative:**

• Meeting rescheduled to Wed Feb 15

#### **Movie Night:**

- Friday, February 23<sup>rd</sup>, selling out quick, 244 sold so far
- Posted on Facebook, Janeille Ervin to donate Little Kernels Kettle Corn\*\*\*

#### **Box Tops:**

- Submitting March 1
- There is a Box Top app
- Sign up for School Cares at Big Y, very quick and easy, Kate proposed having a sheet at movie night for people to put name and card number

#### **Bingo Night**

- Friday, March 23<sup>rd</sup> is DaVinci so we need alternate dates for Bingo night
- Problematic because lots of people
- Proposing 2 sittings in one night, 5:30 and 7:30 in APR
- Cap at 200 seats per sitting

### Father - Daughter/Mother Son

Meeting next Thursday Feb 15 with sports place to discuss

#### Picnic (date and coordinator)

Have people expressing interested in doing as a committee

#### **New Business**

- New Comers and Neighbors-
  - Organizing Color Run Sunday May 6 around Great Hollow Lake and would like to have each school sponsor a color station for \$500, proceeds toward new playground in town (replacing wood one in Wolfe Park)
  - Vote to be held next meeting
- Board Positions:
  - Proposed positions:
    - "Directory Director" to handle solicitation of information to print directory, all aspects of putting together, get art work, donors, distribute, work with printers, July to end of Sept time commitment
    - "Member database and Webstore Director" to manage my school anywhere

- Don't need 4 treasurers anymore as most is automated, two will suffice
- Nominating appointees for next year's board: Laura Hebron will post positions and recruit
- All Board Members should make a short paragraph summing up your position, get it to Mike Rubin before March 12
- Fundraising changes
  - o Parents Night Out did very well, consider doing every other year
  - Mike proposed alternating yearly one big fundraiser with multiple smaller ones
  - Discussed not charging for non fundraisers but need to charge for events to keep track on app and not have to use paper tickets, and zero cost is perceived by people as less value
  - When will apparel sale happen, will contact those in charge
  - Proposed doing FH apparel every year and not doing turkey trot
- Meeting adjourned 8:30 pm

Meeting dates: Upcoming meetings 3/12/18

Jaime Geisel Secretary, Fawn Hollow PTO